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Capitol Volkssport Club Membership Meeting Minutes
11 November 2021

Held Via Zoom
President Karen Younkins Presiding

1. New President Karen Younkins gave a welcome message.  Julie Heath 
discussed the walks that she and Ian took in their recent trip to England.  
Carolyn Warhol reported on one of Daffodil’s walks.

2. Minutes of the 12 October 2021 membership meeting were approved.

3. The Treasurer’s Financial Statement of 31 October 2021 was approved.
Treasurer Pam Grieg-Davis discussed The Walker Participation Report for the 
third quarter.

4. Karen welcomed Sheila Morrison as the new membership chair.

5. Karen Younkins noted the various walking programs that are under 
way or about to begin, including the Winter Walking Contest, the Mailbox 
Challenge, Frontline Heroes and the new three-year ESVA Challenge, “On the
Road Again.”  Pam Grieg-Davis reported that the patch design for the latter 
has been received and approved and that the booklets should be on sale by 
the end of November.  The challenge begins on January 1, and is restricted to
walks in Washington, Oregon, Idaho and Alaska. There are three categories 
of walks included:

1. Multi-day events like Wild and Woodsy.
2. Holiday walks (one per year for each particular walk).
3. Walk I have never done before (non-YRE walks).

6. Perki Sweet and Bonnie Tucker reported on the December 11 Holiday 
Walk.  There are a few volunteer positions still to be filled.  A list of 
challenges will be posted on the CVC website.

7. The CVC Christmas walk will be in Aberdeen Friday, December 17.  The
4:00 walk begins at the Safeway Starbucks.  A preliminary decision was 
made to go to Duffy’s Restaurant afterwards.  Details will be in the 
newsletter.

8. Liz Morrison will be in charge of the review and updating of the CVC 
Bylaws and Standing Rules.  An initial Zoom meeting has been scheduled for 
Tuesday, November 16 at 5:00.

9. Karen invited everyone to check out CVC’s updated website and 
newsletter and the updated Wild and Woodsy brochure.

10. The Meet Up connection for Capitol Volkssport Club was discussed.  Go 
to Capitol Volkssport Club-Meet Up-South Sound Walkers.  If you are having 
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trouble getting notifications, it was suggested that you check/update your 
settings or start a new account.

11. Pam Grieg-Davis gave a Wild and Woodsy Update.  The next Zoom 
planning meeting will be on Thursday, December 2 at 7 PM.  18 persons are 
registered for the event so far.

12. The deadline for submitting materials to Carol Froelich for the next 
issue of the newsletter is November 24.

13. There was a discussion about CVC nametags for members.  It was 
decided that anyone who wants a nametag may have one at club expense 
by requesting it from Karen Younkins.

14. David Black reported on his efforts to get an online store for CVC 
clothing and gear set up with Bud Bay Promotions and Apparel.  He will 
continue to pursue this.

15. Karen raised the issue of a new meeting space for the club once we 
decide to return to face-to-face meetings.  Suggestions were solicited.

16. It was reported that Rosemarie Hirsch is the new president of 
Evergreen Wanderers.

17. The meeting was adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,

David R. Black, Secretary CVC
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